

THE BOHMAN FAMILY

AFRICA FIELD DIRECTOR

January 2024

Dear Praying Friends,

How does a church in rural Africa begin? Just like in Bible times, it is house to house and village to village. What a privilege to carry the Gospel where Christ is not named! We are thankful that through our former ministries in Kenya, three new churches were planted in 2023!



Through personal evangelism and preaching, such as in the picture above, the Lord gave 1,456 decisions for Christ with 214 baptized. These new converts are now able to be discipled and

grounded in their faith. Your prayers are needed that these young Christians would remain faithful, grow in their knowledge of the Lord, and withstand opposition from the evil one.

While many new churches are still meeting outdoors, there are several who are in the process of erecting their

own building. This is an everiting time for those

own building. This is an exciting time for these new congregations! Prayers are appreciated for continued growth and the needed supplies as they go forward with the Gospel in their area!



Until all nations hear,

Eni Bohma

BIMIAFRICA

www.bimi.org • www.bimiafrica.org

